
SPECIAL NOTICE 
were meses eee aes 

Te all Ames Audubon members and friends: 

SEPTEMBEN aGULAn MEERTING- TUESDAY, SEPTEMBEn 10, & pom., 
in noom 124, Kildee Hall, on the ISU Campus. 

We believe we have a very fine program Lined up which should: 
appeal te all Audubons. Mr. Lloyd Kurtz, of the Ames Park Board, 
has agreed to present a eclored slide and discussion program on 
“The Present and future of the Ames Public Park System.’ 
Mr. Kurtz has been an elected membex of the Park Board for over 
15 years now and is generally recognized as having contributed 
a major role in the development of the City parks to their vire= 
sent very high status. Mr. Kurta is an artiwulate speaker with 
& message to tell, We promise you an interesting | presentation, 
However, due to other committmentse, Mr. Kurtz can't be present 
until about Gp. mo So, we will have our business meeting at 
8 p. mo We have some important business to transact, including 
the election of the Sth Director for the Executive Board. 
This is a l-year term and will complete our officer slate until 
our general election next May. We presently have several well- 
qualified members, and perhaps we may welcoue some additicn=- 
al members who might also be nominated and be electsd. Ynis is 
your chance to go to bat for the candidate whe you believe can 

and would contribute the most to the Amss Audubon Seciety. 
Mre. Hobinson has promised to have our membershio cards ready 
for distribution at this meeting, alse. 

So, please plan to attend, and bring alonz a friend. 
This should be a great program. And you non-members~ you are 
of course most welcome to attend the program at no cbligation 
whatsoever, We're happy to have you. The room is alr-condition- 
ed. Also, you are See invited to attend our business meeting, 
ae at no obligation, of covrse. Thank you. 

Ben Bereskin, Pres. 

George Bren Y2/bs-


